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IMPLEMENTING THE THEORIES 
A FULLY INTEGRATED PROJECT CONTROL SYSTEM 

THAT'S IMPLEMENTED AND WORKS 

Using the theories presented in DOE Orders 4700.1, 1332.1A, and Notice 4700.5 
as the basis for system design, the Fernald Environmental Restoration 
Management Corporation (FERMCO) has developed and implemented a Project 
Control System (PCS) that complies with requirements and provides DOE and 
FERMCO management with timely performance measurement information. To this 
extent, the FERMCO PCS probably is similar to the systems of the majority of 
the contractors in the DOE complex. In fact, this facet of the FERMCO PCS 
generally mirrors those used on projects around the world by FERMCO's parent 
company, Fluor Daniel. Starting with this "platform," the vision and 
challenge of creating a fully integrated system commenced. 

An open-architecture systems approach is the factor that most greatly 
influenced and enabled the successful development and implementation of the 
Project Control System for the Fernald Environmental Management Project. All 
aspects Of a fully integrated system were considered during the design phase. 
The architecture of the FERMCO system enables seamless, near real-time, 
transfer of data both from and to the Project Control System with all other 
related systems. The primary systems that provide and share data with the 
Project Control System include those used by the Payroll, Accounting, 
Procurement, and Human Resources organizations. To enable data linking with 
these organizations, the resource codes were designed to map many-to-one from 
their detailed codes to the summarized codes used in the PCS. This approach 
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has created the ability to provide manpower forecasts with skill requirements 
that are easily interpreted by Human Resources personnel. Similarly, hours 
recorded in the Payroll time collection system are easily translated from 
Human Resource job codes (461 job codes) to the PCS resource codes (17 
resource codes). The ability to forecast the skill mix, as well as the total 
number of full time equivalents required to support the planned scope of work, 
is currently providing valuable information to FERMCO management. Difficult 
decisions are being aided by objective information from the Performance 
Measurement Baseline and PCS, as work is being replanned using assumptions of 
much lower funding profiles. Another key factor in the design of the system 
was to eliminate redundant systems and input. Providing a single data source 
ensures that consistent information is reported, and eliminates the waste of 
valuable human resources required to support duplicate systems. 

All information reported that is related to the Performance Measurement 
Baseline (PMB) emanates from a single source. Schedule information, which is 
managed and stored in multiple Primavera Project Planner (P3) files, is merged 
monthly into a master file, which is used for all reporting. Likewise, all 
performance information, residing in Micro-Frame Program Manager (MPM). is 
merged into a single file from multiple files. A master file that contains 
all Work Breakdown Structure scopes at the Element Definition and Control 
Account levels is maintained by the core project controls group. All three 
components of the PMB, scope, schedule, and budget, are rigorously monitored 
by the core group for consistency to formal change control procedures prior to 
releasing reports. This baseline validation provides data with consistent 
integrity that is traceable from month to month. 
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A significant efficiency gain achieved as a result of the design of a single 
source system has been the ease and speed now available for preparing reports 
and plans that previously required much more time and resources. In addition 
to standard project controls reporting (i.e., PMPR and PTS), the Fiscal Year 
Work Plan and Activity Data Sheets are now prepared in a fraction of the time 
and manpower resources previously required by utilizing the capabilities of 
the PCS. 

FERMCO has achieved true cost/schedule integration at the activity/resource 
level. As noted above. Primavera is used as the scheduling engine, and Micro-
Frame as the budget baseline manager and performance measurement system. A 
software "bridge" was developed that translates and time-phases information 
for all discrete work in the Primavera system, and processes the data into a 
format that can be imported directly into Micro-Frame. This requires 
subdividing the budgeted resources in P3 into monthly buckets congruent with 
the FERMCO accounting calendar. The data is then imported into MPM, priced, 
burdened, and escalated. With data segmented in this configuration, the 
relationship between budget and performance data is consistent with actual, 
costs from the accounting system. 

Currently, an accomplishments database has been designed and is near 
implementation using Lotus Notes, that will streamline this aspect of 
reporting which, will again, significantly reduce redundant input and enhance 
consistency. On a weekly and monthly cycle, managers and CAMs are required to 
report accomplishments regarding the same scope, numerous times for various 
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different reports. This latest module of the PCS will enable single source 
input that will be used for multiple reports. 

The PCS receives and provides data to a system called Integrated Project 
Execution (IPEx). There will be a separate demonstration that will showcase 
the features of IPEx. Most significantly, by linking the PCS with IPEx, 
performance information is provided to all providers and users of the data. 
The requirement of knowing who to call to get the data (and then placed in a 
waiting queue) has been eliminated. Monthly, all performance information from 
the PCS is placed in the IPEx database tables. Any user that is linked to the 
IPEx system may access standard reports, with optional query features, for the 
data the users wishes to view. Once more, the outcome is consistency and 
efficiency. 

There are three definite requirements for operating this system. 
• A well defined System Description and Procedures 
• Training for users on System Description and Procedures 
• Discipline by users to follow the System Description and 

Procedures 
The FERMCO PCS has now been in operation for one year. Over this year, both 
the PCS and its users have matured into cohesive unit that is efficient, 
provides reliable data flow, and provides management with the tool to control 
scope, cost, and schedule. 
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